Charles Culbertson
Chair, Sleat Community Council

Raffin

Camuscross

Isle of Skye

IV43 8QS

1st February 2013

Douglas Millican
Interim Chief Executive and Finance Director

Scottish Water Plc

Castle House
6 Castle Drive
Carnegie Campus
Dunfermline
KY11 8GG
Dear Mr Millican
Re: Public Water Supply, Sleat, Isle of Skye
You will recall my letter of 11th January concerning the public water supply in the Sleat peninsula on the Isle of Skye, and we thank you for the response from Alan Thomson dated 23rd January addressing points that were raised in our letter. 
You may also be aware that again this week, the water supply to the Teangue Water Treatment Works caused the filtration system to become unserviceable, shutting down the plant, and from Wednesday 30th January the resumption of tankering in water to Teangue. This is less than a month since the same situation occurred, which Mr Thomson explained was due to extreme weather conditions in the supply loch, causing a build- up of debris and particles in the raw water necessitating the suspension of the filtration service. The disruption to the local community is again extensive and further re-iterates the view in this community that there are serious defects to the public supply system to the area. Mr Thomson further advised that Scottish Water are planning to install an additional pre-filtration unit yet we have no dates or information on when this is likely to happen and so the transport of water will continue, possibly quite regularly, which is extremely unsatisfactory.
The Community Council appreciates Mr Thomson’s offer  for Scottish Water to meet with local representatives through your Regional Community Manager but wishes to express its deep disappointment at the apparent reluctance of Scottish Water to facilitate this meeting with the utmost of urgency. We were advised yesterday that Senior Managers Simon Harrison and Neil Brennan could not see us prior to the 21st February, and no further information has been forthcoming. The water supply to this community is indeed in a precarious state, continuing reliance on road tankers, and its consequences is not acceptable. We are likely to experience adverse weather conditions, including ice and snow, traffic accidents and potential vehicle breakdowns, yet we have no information as to how long this situation will remain. There is the distinct possibility that tankering to the plant would be suspended in bad weather, coinciding with your on-going apparent problems with the pre-filtration possibly resulting in the periodical total suspension of a supply.

We are seriously concerned at the seemingly lack of urgency in coming to engage this community through its representatives to provide some required answers and to discuss the  long term prospects for our water supplies. We do, however, recognise that the demands on Senior Managers diaries is extensive but you will be aware that we first raised these serious issues with you and your team on the 11th January, and so not to be able to schedule a meeting for at least another three weeks is, in our view, unacceptable. You will further be aware that we had promised our community that we would report back to them at the next Sleat Community Council meeting on Tuesday 5th February. Whilst we have widely distributed Mr Thomson’s  detailed letter, we are, in fact, no further forward in being able to give our residents concrete information on how long this uncertainty of effective supply will continue, and indeed local disruption carries on affecting local residents who are now thoroughly frustrated at the seemingly lack of information and progress. The damage to the road and local property worsens by the day, and as a matter of record we enclose photographs of the road leading to the Teangue Works taken on Wednesday 30th January.
 As we have mentioned before we have the full support of key stakeholders in this community, including the Principal of Sabhal Mor Ostaig, General Manager of Clan Donald Skye and the Chair of the Sleat Community Trust, all of which have been prepared to make time in their diaries to attend an urgent meeting to be fully briefed by Scottish Water. You will also be aware that local and national media continue to follow this story of community frustration and so it is hoped that common sense will prevail and your team will be able to organise the meeting at the very earliest opportunity, and certainly well before February 21st.

To facilitate the urgency of this matter we are forwarding this communication to you both by email and fax, in addition to a hard copy through the mail.
We thank Mr Thomson most kindly for his letter, but we hope that you will recognise the urgency and sincerity of our request and look forward to hearing from you as soon as possible.  
Yours sincerely

Charles Culbertson

Chair, Sleat Community Council

cc: Alan R Thomson, Head of Corporate Relations, Scottish Water
      Dave Thomson, Member Scottish Parliament

      Rhoda Grant, Member Scottish Parliament

      Damian Bates, Editor Press and Journal Aberdeen

      Keith Mackenzie, West Highland Free Press Broadford 

      Eilidh Macleod , BBC Alba
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